September 4, 2003

Professor

David Deerfield II

Assistant Director, Biomedical Initiative

4400 Fifth Avenue

Pittsburgh, PA  15213

Dear professor Deerfield:

As chancellor of the University of Puerto Rico at Mayagüez, I am delighted to learn that our institution has been included as a partner in the proposal to NIH "Assisting Bioinformatics Efforts at Minority Schools". This proposal will greatly assist our faculty in establishing a research and education track in Bioinformatics in the doctoral program in Computing and Information Sciences and Engineering. This is an initiative that I support strongly, and to which I am willing to commit all resources that might be required.

The University of Puerto Rico at Mayagüez is fully aware of the imperatives of higher education to provide solutions to real-world problems and challenges. A central part of our mission is to respond effectively to the expectations of better living standards through excellence in research and education. As the expectations that Bioinformatics and Computational Biology have raised in modern society are particularly high, our University cannot be but fully committed to fulfill its role in providing the human resource and conducting research in these areas.

In summary, I regard this proposal as a fundamental element of growth in the education and research mission of UPRM.

Sincerely,

Jorge Ivan Velez-Arocho

Rector

University of Puerto Rico at Mayagüez

